
 

TO VIEW MORE EVENTS CLICK HERE  >

The school guard of honour for the Year 13 leavers last week was a wonderful way for Year 
13 to leave for their study and exam time. 

NCEA examinations have started today and continue through to early December. For senior 
students this means making the most of study leave time to prepare well for each exam. 

Key reminders:
•	 Focused study will advantage you
•	 Know the date and time of each exam
•	 Arrive in plenty of time and in correct uniform 
•	 Make sure you understand exactly what is being asked in any exam question and 

answer the question asked. It seems obvious but is very important.

Some Year 9 and 10 classes have been re-roomed. Some key messages:
•	 No one is to go over/through/around a barrier or door with a no entry sign on it from 

9:30am to 12:30pm and 2:00pm to 5:00pm
•	 Get from one side of the school to the other via the back of D/E block or along Silver 

Rd…. not through the Library/Science Quad
•	 Get to the classes in the Verna Dowdle block (SP4, D1, D2, DS0, DS1, D11, D12, D13, 

D21, D22) using the doors/stairs at the Science end of the block, not the Breezeway 
stairwell/Science quad

•	 Get to the Library/L11 from the front of the school NOT past D9; when you leave the 
Library/L11 TURN RIGHT NOT LEFT

•	 Tuck shop is open at Interval and lunch but do not go into Science Quad at Interval

The new uniform is in stock and sales have started. For full details, including extra hours 
over the summer period see
https://www.eggs.school.nz/eggs-life/school-information/uniform-and-stationary-shop/

Ngā mihi / Regards

Lorraine Pound - Principal
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Coming up in Week 5....
Mon 11 Nov	 NCEA Exams continue	
Wed 13 Nov	 PTA AGM
Fri 15 Nov	 Pre-Enrolment Day
	 No NCEA Exams

Coming up in Week 6....
Mon 18 Nov	 NCEA Exams continue	

A reminder –  normal routines continue for Year 9 and 10 students. This includes arriving 
to school on time in the morning.

JUNIOR
PRIZEGIVING

tuesday,
 10 December 2019

Marjory Adams Hall

10.00 AM

https://www.barfoot.co.nz/
https://www.fujixerox.co.nz/
https://www.eggs.school.nz/events
https://www.eggs.school.nz/eggs-life/school-information/uniform-and-stationary-shop/


	   			 



Announcement for EGGS / AGS Production 2020 
 
 

Chicago – The High School Edition 
 
 

Director: Anna Richardson 
 

Musical Director: Peter Thomas 
 

Choreographer: Rebekkah Schoonbeek – Berridge 
 

Vocal Director: Virginia Le Cren 
 

Backstage Manager: Nicola Rennie 
 
 

Show Dates: 
Saturday 9th to Saturday 16th of May 2020 in the Raye 

Freedman Arts Centre 
 
 

Auditions:  
4th, 5th and 6th of December 

 
All information about the auditions and the material 

you will need to prepare can be found on: 
 E-Learn/Arts and Culture 

 
(Please note if you cannot make audition dates because of 

pre-booked holidays,  
arrangements can be made with Miss Richardson) 

 

	

ARTS & CULTURAL NEWS
Chicago - The High School Edition
All the information about auditions and rehearsals for the 2020 production is available on Elearn:

	 https://sites.google.com/apps.eggs.school.nz/elearn/co-curricular/arts-and-culture

https://sites.google.com/apps.eggs.school.nz/elearn/co-curricular/arts-and-culture


	   			 



	

SPORT
Sports Dinner
On Thursday 24th of November we hosted our annual Sports Dinner to celebrate the 2019 sporting year!

Congratulations to all of the teams and individuals who were recognised for their successes.

Special Award winners
SPORTSWOMAN OF THE YEAR- Sophia Morcom

BEST ALL ROUND SPORTSWOMAN- Terri Warner

COACH OF THE YEAR- Sooupu Perese

BEST INTERNATIONAL PERFORMANCE- Ella Wyllie

VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR- Jo O’Donnell

OUTSTANDING TEAM SPIRIT (SENIOR)- Ultimate Frisbee Team 1

OUTSTANDING TEAM SPIRIT (JUNIOR)- Underwater Hockey Junior B

SERVICE TO SCHOOL SPORT- Sophie Davies and Sophia Morcom

Waterpolo
Over Labour Weekend the Junior Water Polo team competed at the 
Challenge Cup in Hamilton. The team had a fantastic tournament 
coming away with 2nd place! Thank you to student coaches- 
Annabel Waddell and Lucy Gestro, Sarah Brooks (TIC), Manon 
Keating (Manager) and the parents for their support, Jo O’Donnell 
and Steph Jones for organising the trip.

Taekwon-Do
This year Caitlin Hakeagatoa was selected for the New Zealand ITF Taekwon-Do team to compete in the 2019 World Championships held 
in April, in Inzell, Germany. She was the youngest female chosen at the minimum qualifying age of 14, after months of training, camps 
and trials. The New Zealand team does extremely well at these World events, and this year they were placed 3rd behind Argentina and 
Russia. Caitlin competed well in Sparring and Patterns, gaining valuable experience. She returned from Germany to win Gold in Sparring 
at the Oceania/New Zealand Championships in July, and was then awarded 2019’s Best Female Black Belt for results across all 3 National 
Under 18 Tournaments. Caitlin currently trains at the Van Roon Martial Arts Club in Mt Eden.

World Champs - Oceania/NZ Champs - Under 18 Best Overall Trophy - 

https://www.facebook.com/EpsomGirlsGrammarSport/


WHAT'S  ON ?
FOR EVENT LISTINGS, GO TO OUR WEBSITE  

www.rayefreedmanarts.co.nz

	   			 

YSPOTY Awards
Congratulations to the following students 
who have been named as finalists for a 
YSPOTY award:

Jaime Breen- Rowing

Amie Hucker- Cricket

Sophia Morcom- Lacrosse

Jade Panoho- Lacrosse

Jane Schellekens- Rowing

Lucy Thomson- Cycling

Terri Warner- Underwater Hockey

Sarah Weekley- Tennis

Ella Wyllie- Cycling


